TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd June 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Adrian Foulkes 

Councillor Karen Plumb


Councillor Chris Taylor

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Beverley Robinson 
Clerk Adele Waddington 


Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock, PCSO Trish Thompson
Also Present

PC Nigel Keates, Craig Sharpe, David Rostron, Wayne Singleton
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 12th May 2014 were approved and signed with an amendment.  The payment of the Council insurance is actually £244.76.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Steven Wilcock
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared an interest in the planning applications 13/14/0193P, 13/14/0208P
Police Matters

PC Keates advised that there had been damage to a wall on Mire Ridge where a wall has been knocked down.  The field owner has been in touch with the person who did this and they have agreed that they will pay costs associated with the repair of the wall.

There have been 55 calls in the Boulsworth Ward (inc Laneshaw Bridge).  The travellers who were on Ball Grove car park returned recently and were a little aggrieved that the barrier is now stopping them gaining access to the car park.  

With reference to the caravan and the horse on the recreation ground, the Police cannot do anything about this, and have contacted Pendle Borough Council who have put a removal notice on the caravan.  The occupant is coming and going between the caravan and goat shed.

Cllr Steven Wilcock asked the school about the goals that the Police were offering, and PC Keates will arrange to have these delivered very soon.

Cllr Wilcock reported that there is a resident at the top of the tram tracks where a 7.5 tonne wagon has done damage to the tracks.  Some suggestions were put forward to stop vehicles using the tram tracks, but they are required as an alternative right of way.
CCllr Paul White

The Council are to appear in Court on Friday 5th June to obtain a warrant for entry to the goat shed on Rock Lane.  It should be fairly straight forward to move the same person on from the recreation ground (this should be done by the end of the week), as a person can only stay for a maximum of 28 days in one place in a caravan.

The depression in the road near to Cemetery House has still not been done, but it has been requested as a priority.  CCllr White to follow up

A resident has report to Cllr Hodgson that they have received a letter advising that they are putting their bin out for collection too soon.  There is a 24hr lee-way for putting out bins.  Also, if the bin is not in the correct collection place, it will not be emptied.

Cllr Foulkes asked about the green bins.  Any people who do not want them will be collected in due course, but there are no restrictions on sharing them with neighbours which will reduce to cost to any one person

Cllr Foulkes has been asked by the landlord of the Cotton Tree that people are not sign posted to the pub to use their toilets.  This seems to be happening since the Ball Grove toilets have closed.

Cllr Foulkes advised that the bridge at the bottom of Winewall has been hit by a vehicle.  Cllr White to report.

Cllr Robinson asked whether any funds would be available from Pendle council for Trawden’s North West in Bloom.  Cllr white advised that there is £4000 available for Boulsworth, and Adele will write to Cllr White requesting £500

CCllr White advised that Suff Studios is up for sale.

CCllr White and PC Keates left the meeting at 7.30pm

Resident’s Issues

David Rostron attended the meeting asking what was happening with the allotments at Cotton Tree as there is a lot of gossip.  He shares his large allotment with a friend and his family.  Cllr Foulkes advised David that, where there are 
07/2014
allotments that are in good order, no action will be taken.  Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes have volunteered to take on the 
allotments as a project to tidy up the whole area and get people using them properly.  Cllr Plumb reassured David that nobody is being evicted if they are willing to sign up to the terms and conditions, and follow any advice and instructions from the Councillors to improve their plot.  Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes have the full backing of all the councillors for the excellent work they are carrying out in improving the area.

Wayne singleton has issues with his plot that it is on a steep incline, and floods very easily.  Cllr Foulkes asked whether he could manage the plot and grow something on it.  Wayne is using pots and baskets where he cannot grow in the ground.  Cllr Foulkes re-iterated that some people are not abiding by the existing terms and conditions and seem to be keeping their plots just for the sake of it.  When there is such a long waiting list, it makes sense for the areas not being used to be let to someone who will do something constructive with it.

Ann Hartley attended the meeting with her partner Tom looking for support on renovating Antley Barn.  They have started the pre-planning stages and want to reinstate the property using original materials, to the original structure.  They want to use hydro and solar power on the property.  Adele to write a letter of support and send to Ann advising that the council feel that old building needs preserving and they will encourage walkers to use their property for their business in the future.

Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Granville has strimmed around the Parish stones.
Adele to ask Granville to look at the Millennium garden at Cotton Tree as it seems very overgrown and needs attention.  He needs to weedkill the paved area inside the walls and around the outside.

Adele to contact Miss Falvey at school asking whether the gardening club will be carrying on.  If not, ask for any photo’s and planting evidence of the children.

Cllr Hodgson to speak to Friends of Wycoller and ask if they will speak to the judges at the NWIB on 8th July.  Confirm back to Cllr Robinson.

Cllr Hodgson to ask Ian Slater to prune back the overgrown bushes at Harambee Surgery and generally tidy up.

Cllr Robinson asked whether there was enough money for a new oak barrel.  Adele confirmed there was enough money.  Seconded by Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote all in favour for Cllr Robinson to purchase.

Someone to ask Jack Greenwood where he would like the new poem plaque placing once it is done.  Cllr Steven Wilcock has prices for these.  £230 for a metal one, or £180 for a plastic one which looks great.  It will also look very similar to the metal ones already up.

All the money is now in for the sponsorship of the planters on the wall at Skipton Road.  Cllr Robinson will send this onto Textstyles and ask them to do the artwork for approval.
Community Centre

The handover is going well and the group have applied to the Charities commission although they need written confirmation that the transfer is going ahead.  Bank accounts cannot be opened without this information.  The Executive meeting is being held in June where the transfer of asset to the new group will be discussed and progress will be given at the next meeting.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that there are no issues on the agenda for Trawden this month.
 
Allotments
It was suggested that, when the new terms and conditions letters are sent out, there is a note on there to advise people to contact either Cllr Plumb or Cllr Foulkes to discuss any issues, or they could be invited to attend a session prior to the next meeting to answer any queries and questions.
Cllr Foulkes gave details regarding Heather Dawson who has plot 2, and suggested sending her a letter advising that the council are giving her a termination time of 1 month as she has breached terms and conditions.  She has advised that she is now not moving, when she is, and has advised prospective purchasers that she will sub let her plot to them.  She has been continually abusive and harasses Councillors and the Clerk of the Council.  Any further information that the Councillors feel appropriate in this termination letter will also be included.  Proposed Cllr Hodgson, seconded Cllr Hartley, put to vote, all in favour.

Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes have been to see the tenant of 12A,B,C and D, and he has had these plots for a number of years.  They are a mess, and only 1 area is usable.  He has agreed to give up B,C & D, and he will invoiced for 12A, with the creation of 12E (in the same area) as it is so large.  A standard allotment is 250sqm, but he has 400sqm in this one area.

Graham Lampkin who used to have a plot will not tidy up after himself.  Adele to write to him advising that he will be 
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invoiced £412 for the removal of the items already detailed in a past letter, detailing ‘Following a discussion at the Parish Council meeting, the matter on clearing the allotment is now closed and the Parish Council will soon start the learing process.’

Cllr Plumb asked Adele to write to the next people on the waiting list to advise that there are now plots available and to contact Cllr Plumb to arrange a date for viewing.  They will have 14 days from the date of the letter to get in contact and if they do not reply by that date, they will be removed from the list and the opportunity will be given to someone else. 

Memorial for Raymond Clough

Cllr Hartley feels that only one stone needs to have the memorial on.  Adele to write to several people and ask for quotes.
Parish Matters

Cllr Steven Wilcock has received a quote from Patrick Patten for the safe fixing of the Victorian Toilet as it is dangerous.  This cost is £300-£400.  It could cost up to £30,000 to replace this.  Cllr Foulkes has received a quote from dale Contractors to put a wooden enclosure around the structure sealing it off completely.  It was felt that this would be a shame to do this, as Patrick was offering the seal up the entrances, and to make as sound structure as possible so that it was still visible.  This option was proposed by Cllr Reyner and seconded by Cllr Foulkes.  Put to vote, all in favour.
Cllr Plumb asked whether the path at Chelsea was a bridleway, as horses seem to be using it at the moment.  Cllr Hodgson advised that it is a full right of way so they cannot be stopped.

Andrew Smith from Muck Hole has e-mailed Adele several times, and asked whether it would be possible for the Parish Council to adopt the land where they are having issues outside 42 Floats Mill.  Adele to enquire about this and contact Andrew advising of the above, and that it may take a long time.

There has also been an e-mail from Andrew smith about parking on Hollin Hall as there was an issue outside the Cockhill Club.  Adele to ask the Police to speak to residents about parking considerately, and advise Andrew to contact the Police if he experiences any difficulties.

Thank you for Mrs Clark

It was felt that, although Mrs Clark has done a good job being acting head teacher at the school, she was returning to her deputy head post and will still be at the school.

Planning Applications

Case Number: 13/14/0193P

Proposal: Full: Erection of agricultural storage building.

Address: Field No. 1100 Burnley Road Trawden Colne BB8 8PR

There were no objections with this application
Case Number: 13/14/0208P
Proposal: Full: Demolish conservatory and erect single storey extension to the front and rear of the dwelling house.
Address: 5 Park Cottages Hollin Hall Trawden Colne BB8 8PT

No objections, although it must be in keeping with the cottages
Local Planning Authority Case Number: 13/13/0535P

Planning Inspectorate Ref: APP/E2340/A/14/2215721

Appeal by: Robert and Carron Airey

Proposed Development: Full: Removal of Condition 2 of Planning Permission 13/87/0145P - Relating to agricultural worker.

Further to our previous correspondence regarding the above appeal we have been informed by the Planning Inspectorate that the appeal has been Withdrawn by the appellant and the file is now closed.

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Issue 28 of the Framework newsletter received and distributed

Information from LCC that the waiting and parking restrictions will be marked accordingly

Special edition newsletter – health & wellbeing received from LCC

Agenda for the LALC meeting received

Proposed diversion of footpath 197 at Fosters Leap Farm

Agenda received for the Colne and District Committee meeting

Reminder to pay for hire of Community Centre.  It was agreed that this would be paid.
09/2014
Finance
Cheque number 1068 for £64.50 was issued to Pendle Borough Council for room hire
Cheque number 1072 for £268.48 was issued to Adele Waddington for May Salary
Cheque number 1073 for £26.80 was issued to HRM
Cheque number 1074 for £19.58 was issued to Adele Waddington for expenses incurred
Meeting closed 9.45pm
Next meeting 7th July, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
August – No meeting
September – 1st
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
10/2014
